Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.

My name is Jeanette Fleming and I am a stay-at-home mom.

The reason I support House Bill 248 is because mandating this shot and others that could be rushed through without sufficient testing are a violation of the Nuremberg Code of 1947. I'm sure I do not need to explain this medical ethics code to you. The benefits of these "vaccines" are not established scientifically enough to require this of people. There is no proof that is halts the spread of the virus.

I have two daughters who work in hospitals, and one of them is in her third year of nursing school. They both want to have children, not to mention the fact I would like to have grandchildren someday. The studies have not proven that this is safe for women's ovaries or their placenta, and there have been substantial warnings against vaccinating them with this.

I also conscientiously object to the utilization in any manner of cell lines from aborted fetuses. The blood of these murdered children cries out to God. This business should not be allowed to perpetuate.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House Bill 248.

Sincerely,

Jeanette Fleming

1749 Linneman Rd.

Cincinnati, OH 45238

(513) 692-4099